
Organised to help senior citizens 
visit friends and relations in 
hospital or at home, Transgreen 
met with limited response., and 
despite a good number of 
volunteer drivers, there was 
virtually no take-up of the 
scheme. 

The Helping Hand Group was 
established in 1977 and ran for 
about 25 years. It eventually 
merged with the TRANSGREEN 
project established in 1974 

The Group was made up of 
voluntary drivers who either 
regularly or occasionally 
undertook odd-jobs and provided 
much needed help to elderly or 
disabled residents by giving lifts to 
Dr’s surgeries, hospitals etc. 
Members of the group displayed a 
green hand in their windows.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Organised by LGVA and 
subsidised by the local council 
through Meals on Wheels, 
lunches were provided for a 
small cost in the hall for the 
over 60’s once or twice a 
week until the mid 1990’s 
when demand had dwindled.  

 

The Youth Club was organised 
on Friday Nights in the hall by 
local volunteers and continued 
intermittently (depending on 
demand and number of adult 
volunteers) through to the late 
1980’s.  


